STATE BOARD OF MASTER ELECTRICIANS

BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

DATE: 
November 27, 2018
TIME: 
10:01 a.m. 

PLACE: 
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 302

Baltimore, MD 21202 
MEMBERS
PRESENT:

Robert Welborne, Vice Chairman


Brett Warner, Industry Member


Chet Brown, Industry Member 
Francis Harrison, Consumer Member
MEMBERS 
ABSENT:




Jack Wilson, Chairman 

Paul Donoghue, Industry Member

STAFF
PRESENT: 
Robin Bailey, Executive Director 
Tracy Baylor-Wilson, Administrative Specialist
NaTerra Bailey, Administrative Officer

Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General 
CALL TO ORDER: 

Vice-Chairman, Robert Welborne, called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Master Electricians to Order at 10:01 a.m. at 500 N. Calvert Street, Room 302, Baltimore, MD 21202.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on October 23, 2018. Motion was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Harrison, and the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes as written.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT 
The Complaint Committee reviewed two complaints:
180009- pending additional information
190008- pending additional investigation
MOTION made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Welborne, and the Board unanimously approved the findings of the Complaint Committee report.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Executive Director, Robin Bailey, thanked NaTerra for all of her assistance while working with the Board and reported that the interview and hiring process to replace had been completed. She introduced Tracey Wilson as the new Administrative Specialist for the Board. Ms. Bailey also informed the Board that the hiring freeze had not been lifted yet and she was still waiting to complete the hiring process for an investigator.
REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS
PSI exams submitted the following statistical summaries for the month of September 2018:
Electricians


     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Master Electricians
	29
	9
	20
	31%


OLD BUSINESS

None to report.
NEW BUSINESS
Executive Director, Robin Bailey, presented an email from Matt Helminiak, DLLR Commissioner of Labor and Industry, informing the Board of the 2017 Code updates and stating that the Division of Labor and Industry is in process of adopting the 2017 building codes, including the 2017 NEC Code, and will complete the process for incorporation by reference. The Board has adopted the NEC 2017 codes and, therefore, there is no need for further action. 
CORRESPONDENCE

None to consider.
CHAIR REPORT

None to report.

COUNSEL’S REPORT

None to report.

EXAM CHALLENGE REVIEW REPORT
None to report.
APPROVED CONTINUING EDUCATION

Bradley Hodges- Approved for Continuing Education Instructor

Dennis Kennedy- Approved for Continuing Education Instructor

ADJOURNMENT

Motion was made by Mr. Harrison, seconded by Mr. Brown, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:36 a.m.

___________________________________
 
____________________

Robert Welborne, Vice-Chairman




Date

________
Without Corrections

________
With Corrections
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